## Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting April 10, 2017

Present: Bob Bell, Doug O'Clair, William "Chip" Ball, Chief Dan Peterson, Deputy Chief Mark Giglio, Sandy Sonnichsen, Jan Parmalee Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m.

- Check reports were reviewed and signed.
- The Selectmen signed the 2017 Septage Agreement.
- The Selectmen signed the FICA payment.
- The Selectmen approved March minutes.
- Sandy Sonnichsen reviewed the grant she applied for the replacement of the grange roof with the Selectmen.
- Jan Parmalee asked the board if the Cemetery Trustees could appoint an alternate. The Selectman stated the Trustees could appoint one.
- Chief Peterson discussed the following.
  - 1. Pav
  - 2. An Updated or new fire station.
  - 3. A new pumper truck.

Bob stated the pay increases should wait until 2018 there are other departments the increase would effect.

Doug stated a subcommittee should be formed to see different options for an updated or new fire station.

Dan stated the E 1truck will be 10 years old. Buying a new pumper truck instead of buying used would be more effective.

- Doug updated the selectmen on the river bank by the grange. The state forester suggested to plant 20 – 30 willow trees below the stone wall to retain it. After 2 years have the tops snipped off. Hay bales should be placed along the riverbank to hold the bank.
- The Selectmen discussed decals for vehicles to enter the transfer station. People from out of town are going to Goshen's transfer station. Cindy will get the cost for the decals.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.